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MOULSFORD PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 

 9th OCTOBER 2019, AT 8:00pm IN THE PAVILION, MOULSFORD 
 

 PRESENT:  Cllr Baker (Chair)  Cllr Bryan (Vice Chair) Cllr Elvy 
Cllr Sachse   Cllr Twibell   Cllr Simpson (SODC)  

 Cllr Gray (part)   Mrs Humphries (part)  Mr G Twibell (parish clerk) 
 

1. Apologies For Absence 
None. 
 

 

2. 
 

 

Declarations Of Interest 
None 
 

 

3. Minutes Of The Previous Meeting 
Cllr Baker proposed that the minutes of the parish council meeting on 11th 
September be signed by the chair as a true record. Seconded by Cllr Twibell. 
 

 
 

4. Reports From District and County Council 
• Cllr Simpson said SODC was considering tomorrow (10th October) three options 

for its local plan: a) Retaining the emerging plan, b) Withdrawing and making 
changes and c) Withdrawing and starting again. The core strategy from 2012 
remains current. Also due to discuss how new citizens can secure settled status, 
and options for a new council HQ at the Crowmarsh site. 
• Cllr Simpson reminded the meeting of councillor grants and outlined the 

application process. She also mentioned the importance neighbourhood plans 
and their importance for discouraging speculative developments. Cllr Simpson 
agreed to explore neighbourhood plan options further. Grants to aid smaller 
villages in preparing plans may be available. 
• Cllr Gray discussed the possibility of charging businesses in Oxford £600 per 

space for any more than 10 workplace parking spaces. He urged anyone affected 
to contribute to an open consultation on the OCC web site. A congestion charge 
for Oxford has also been suggested. 
• The Blue Badge scheme is being extended to those with hidden disabilities, for 

example autism and ADHD. Applications via the OCC web site. 
• Utility companies who formerly had carte blanche to dig up roads will now require 

a permit, allowing OCC to set the times and durations of road works. 
• OCC and NHS working to cut the suicide rate, especially among younger men. 
• OCC director of education has agreed to a meeting at 9am on 30th October, to 

hear Moulsford’s difficulties in finding school places in the face of so much new 
housing in the district. Cllrs Baker and Bryan will attend, the former will test 
interest from other local villages beforehand. 
• OCC director of roads (South) will meet Cllr Gray on site week beginning 21st 

October to assess Ferry Lane surfacing and Underhill parking and access issues. 
Cllr Elvy to supply beforehand background on Underhill problems to Cllr Gray, 
and will attend on the day. 
• Ferry Lane resurfacing provisionally set for summer 2020. RFO to partition funds. 
• Cllr Gray outlined OCC’s making available funding for youth schemes. Demand in 

Moulsford uncertain. Both village schools have potentially offered facilities. To 
form part of the upcoming village survey. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cllr Simpson 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cllr Baker 
Cllr Bryan 

 
 

Cllr Elvy 
 
 
 
 

Cllr Sachse 

5. Planning Applications and Enforcement 
P19/S2768/FUL Greenlands Farm, Cow Lane, Moulsford, OX10 9JT 
Proposed Rolling Fields Glamping Site. Plans circulating. 
MPC: Under consideration. SODC: Under consideration. 
 
P18/S3748/FUL Land east of A329 and north of Cranford Lodge, Moulsford. 
New farm shop, cafe and sports field. 
MPC: Now considering applicant’s response to conditions required for withdrawal of 
objection. Cllr Elvy queried use of the sports fields by undefined affiliates, the 
practicality of a proposed park and stride scheme given the disrepair of the footway 
in a 40mph speed limit, and use of the parking by staff arriving and leaving when no 
shuttle minibus was operating. 
Councillors - with the exception of Cllr Baker who has declared an interest - to 
forward views to Cllr Bryan who will form a consolidated response. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

All 
Cllr Bryan 
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6. Matters from the Floor 
• None 

 

 
 
 

7. Actions From Previous Minutes 
Completed:  
• Planning and bus time table reinstated in Moulsford News. 
• Cllr Baker attended planning workshop. Materials circulated to all members and 

underlined the importance of detail and relevance in responses. 
• Clerk supplied outline map to Cllr Baker for third-party detail enhancement. 
• Cllr Gray has set a meeting with the OCC education director (see 4.7 above). 
• Cllr Gray has set a site meeting with OCC highways director w/b 21st October to 

discuss Ferry Lane resurfacing and Underhill access/parking (see 4.8 above). 
• Tripartite meeting now held. Found to be constructive and helpful in promoting a 

better understanding between committees. Cllr Baker recommended such 
meetings become more frequent.  
• Pavilion roof repair completed. 
• Playground safety inspection completed. Report circulated to all members. 
• Grounds contractor is surveying two trees for safety. 
Ongoing: 
• Cllr Baker, having discussed with Age UK, said a £50 contribution would secure 

film screenings through to April 2010. The meeting agreed payment of £50 from 
the council’s charity budget directly to the pavilion bookings clerk. 
• Cllr Bryan had looked into the North Wessex AONB group and what it offered the 

village. It does for example get involved in responding to planning applications 
that have a visual impact on the landscape, and it was felt it contributed to the 
uniqueness of Moulsford. The meeting agreed a £75 contribution as part of the 
council’s charity budget. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cllr Baker 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Clerk 
 
 
 
 

Clerk 
 

8. Pavilion Management Committee (PMC) Update 
• No meeting since the last council meeting. 
• Councillor Bryan to raise the matter of hirer deposits at the next meeting.  

 
 

Cllr Bryan 
 

9. Moulsford Events Committee (MEC) Update 
• Minutes of the meeting on the 25th September circulated.  

 
 

10. Playground Maintenance/Upkeep 
• Cllr Baker is exploring options. A new playground committee is forming with two 

non-council members already. More members required. 
• A recent safety inspection has found rot in some of the remaining equipment, this 

time in elevated timber away from the ground. Also found the beginnings of rot in 
the main structure. This suggests both short-term and longer-term plans required. 
• Cllr Gray suggested reporting the findings and the difficulties with the supplier and 

its 15-year guarantee to SODC which provided much of the funding. 
• Mrs Humphries offered to help with grant applications but first proposed a survey 

in Moulsford News of future playground requirements and preferences. 
• Cllr Baker suggested that further maintenance of the existing facilities was 

essential. 
• Mrs Humphries together with Cllrs Baker and Sachse will create a multi-purpose 

Moulsford News survey on educational, youth and playground needs. 
 

 
 

Cllr Baker 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cllr Baker 
Cllr Sachse 

11. Reports/Correspondence/Other Matters. 
From Cllr Baker 
• Had been contacted by a villager on the state of the millennium tree which, being 

an oak, was unsuitable for the predominantly chalky ground. The meeting agreed 
that Cllr Baker should look into a replacement, probably for planting elsewhere as 
there is underground infrastructure not present when the original was planted.  
• Reported that the cricket club roller had been moved several times and left on the 

recreation ground. Clerk to ask the captain to remove and secure. 
From Cllr Sachse 
• Asked who would provide the next council write up in the Moulsford News. Cllr 

Bryan volunteered and invited contributions from other members. 
• Referred to a recent thread in the village Facebook group which called for the 

parish council to consider the traffic implications of planning approvals relating to 
the two schools in the village. The clerk observed that approvals are made by the 
district council as the planning authority: the parish council is merely invited to 
comment on applications, as is any villager. For the record the council has 
objected in every case to applications likely to worsen traffic. 

 
 
 
 
 

Cllr Baker 
 

Clerk 
 
 

Cllr Bryan 
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RFO Report - October 2019  
  
  
1. Receipts for the period to 9th October have been modest with only £1 from the PMC for the 

peppercorn lease on the pavilion and a further £68.50 from Moulsford News advertising.  

2. No further significant income is expected up to the end of 2019/20 save for a few hundred 
pounds from Moulsford News advertising and a modest VAT reclaim from the roof repair work.  

3. Payments during the period were: 

• £566 to Garden Wild for twice strimming the edges of the recreation ground, for pruning and 
cutting back bushes and shrubs along the pavilion driveway, cutting the box hedge around the 
car park, cutting up and disposing of a large fallen tree branch that was blocking a footpath, 
and for the dismantling, felling and storage of all rotten timber playground equipment. 

• £600 to Moulsford Prep School for grass cutting of the recreation ground during 2019. 

• £30 to SODC for 6 months lease of the allotment land. 

4. Anticipated outgoings for the remainder of the current financial year are £1954 at the end of 
October to the Public Works Loan board for the pavilion mortgage, two more clerk/RFO salary 
payments of £539.20, £150 discretionary contributions to charity, some £650 for pavilion roof 
repairs and a further two payments of £41 for dog/litter bin emptying – total of £3,914.40.  

5. The council has ample funds to meet these commitments but I would suggest a transfer of 
£1000 from the deposit account to the current account would be prudent to meet this total and 
any contingencies, leaving some £6,500 in the interest-bearing deposit account. 

6. As agreed and minuted by the previous council, £1,200 has been transferred from the deposit 
account to the projects account, replacing funds held in reserve for playground maintenance 
but used temporarily to part pay for the driveway work. 

7. Online banking is now in place for the clerk only despite a request and signed paperwork 
adding four councilors to the account. Chased, no response as yet.  

8. We are still on track with the budget and given no major contingencies, and with the addition 
now of the recently completed pavilion roof repair, should finish the year with a surplus of some 
£8,500.   

 

 

 

RFO Report - September 2019 
 
 
1. Having received the second precept payment for 2019/20, the council is now in a strong 

financial position with reserves of more than £8700 in the interest-bearing deposit account and 
a healthy £3900 in the current account. The projects account stands at £840. 

2. No further significant income is expected up to the end of 2019/20 save for a few hundred 
pounds from Moulsford News advertising and a modest VAT reclaim from the roof repair work. 

3. Anticipated outgoings for the remainder of the current financial year are £1954 in October to the 
Public Works Loan board for the pavilion mortgage, £600-£800 for recreation ground 
maintenance payable September/October, two more clerk/RFO salary payments of £539.20, 
£150 discretionary contributions to charity, some £650 for pavilion roof repairs and a further two 
payments of £41 for dog/litter bin emptying – total of £4,700. A transfer of £2000 from the 
deposit account to the current would be prudent to meet this total and any contingencies.  

4. A trivial accounting irregularity came to light in that the pavilion management committee has 
until now never been invoiced for its token £1 yearly rental fee for the building. This has been 
corrected, an invoice issued, and will be regularised from next year onwards with an invoice on 
4th April every year. 

5. A check is needed on the current level of deposit levied on pavilion hirers. The insurance 
excess on the building is £250 and a single broken window can cost around £200 to repair. 

6. Lloyds bank have made no progress with our application for online banking, save for an 
acknowledgment of the receipt of our paperwork. Chased, no response as yet. 

7. No contribution is expected from MEC this year as they are making little or no surplus from the 
Friday socials due to increased overheads. 

8. We are largely on track with the budget and given no contingencies should finish the year with 
a surplus of around £8,500.  

There have been two payments since the last meeting in July: 
Dog/Litter bin emptying £41.44 
Clerk/RFO salary £539.20 
Total: £580.64 
 

There have been three receipts since the last meeting in July: 
SODC Precept £7,000.00 
T.Lee Moulsford News Advertising £45.00 
C&G Motors Moulsford News Advertising £45.00 
Total £7,900.00 

 
Cash at bank and in hand as of today is:  

Current Account: £3,927.23 
Deposit Account: £8,715.43 
Projects Account: £841.13 
Petty Cash: £50.00 
Total: £13,533.79 
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From the clerk: 
• Noted the recent exchange with SSEN over resilience. The company has been 

appraised of the village’s preparedness and its actions in the past. 
• Asked if there was a wish to continue the council’s membership of the Open 

Spaces Society. Agreed not to renew. 
 

 
 
 
 

Clerk 
 

12. RFO’s Report/Budget 
• The financial reports for September/October were presented and are attached 

herewith. 
• Cllr Bryan suggested a further measure be added, the equivalent of – in business 

terms – run rate that made visible month-by-month income and expenditure in 
comparison to the expected position, thus allowing more accurate forecasts for 
the year end to be made. The clerk will adjust the report format accordingly. 
• It is now time to begin planning the 2020/21 budget which will in turn inform the 

precept requirement. The clerk will prepare an initial draft for consideration and 
discussion at the next meeting. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Clerk 
 
 

Clerk 
 

13. Other Business 
• None. 

 

 
 
 

14. Date Of Next Meeting 
• Next meeting 8:00pm, Wednesday 13th November, 2019, Moulsford Pavilion. 
 
The meeting closed at 10:19pm. 
 
 
Signed:  …....................................................  Dated:  ….............................. 
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Actual Budget Variance Forecast for 
Year

Receipts
Precept £14,000.00 £14,000.00 £0.00 £14,000.00
Advertising (Moulsford News) £376.00 £750.00 -£374.00 £750.00
Bank Interest £0.64 £2.00 -£1.36 £1.08
Events Committee Fund Raising £0.00 £0.00 £0.00 £0.00
Pavilion Lease £1.00 £1.00 £0.00 £1.00
OCC Verge Cutting Contribution £384.04 £384.04 £0.00 £384.04
VAT Refunds £5,473.36 £5,473.36 £0.00 £5,593.36
Total Receipts £20,235.04 £20,610.40 -£375.36 £20,729.48

Payments
Clerk's PAYE £1,078.40 £2,156.80 -£1,078.40 £2,156.80
PWLB Mortgage £1,954.41 £3,908.82 -£1,954.41 £3,908.82
Insurance £1,353.28 £1,369.11 -£15.83 £1,353.28
Election Services £100.00 -£100.00 £100.00
Highways Maintenance £450.00 £384.04 £65.96 £450.00
Payroll Services £64.00 -£64.00 £64.00
Audit Fees £0.00
Petty Cash £62.47 £150.00 -£87.53 £100.00
Subscriptions and Licences £205.60 £300.00 -£94.40 £205.60
Charity Contributions £150.00 -£150.00 £150.00
Churchyard Maintenance £200.00 -£200.00 £200.00
Email and Web Hosting £60.00 -£60.00 £60.00
Grounds Maintenance £1,280.75 £1,200.00 £80.75 £1,300.00
Pavilion Roof Repair £600.00 -£600.00 £600.00
Dog Bin Emptying £41.44 £165.76 -£124.32 £165.76
Playground Maintenance £100.00 -£100.00 £100.00
Projects £31,558.28 £32,075.00 -£516.72 £32,075.00
Training £250.00 -£250.00 £250.00
Allotment Lease £30.00 £100.00 -£70.00 £60.00
Stationery £200.00 -£200.00 £200.00
Total Payments £38,014.63 £43,533.53 -£5,518.90 £43,000.00

Transactions since last meeting Payments Receipts
£566.00

SODC - Allotment Lease (6 months) £30.00
Recreaion Ground Grass Cutting (2019) £600.00
Pavilion Lease £1.00
Moulsford News Advertising £68.50

Totals £1,196.00 £69.50

Current Deposit Total
Cash At Bank £3,996.73 £7,515.61 £2,516.20 £14,028.54

Projects

MOULSFORD PARISH COUNCIL
Receipts and Payments for the year to 31 March, 2020

Interim to 9 October, 2019

Strimming, Tree/Hedge Work, Playground Eqpt. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


